
 

 

 

 

P.O.  Box 1062       |        Mart insvi l le  IN  46151-0062       |         ross.drapal ik@sbcglobal .net  

IInnddiiaannaa  LLiioonnss  MMuullttiippllee  DDiissttrriicctt  2255  
 

J. Ross Drapalik, Council Chair 2017-18 

 

“The Power o“The Power o“The Power o“The Power of We”f We”f We”f We”        

 
 

NOTICE FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Effective at the beginning of this year, the Global Leadership Team (GLT) and the Global Membership Team 

(GMT) have been combined with the new Global Service Team (GST) to form the Global Action Team (GAT).  

 

On July 22, 2017, the Council of Governors appointed PCC Dave Eisen to serve as the MD25 GLT Chair and PDG 

Glen Georges to serve as the MD25 GMT Chair.  By virtue of being Council Chair, I assumed the position of the 

MD25 GAT Chair. 

 

With only a limited amount of information regarding the duties/responsibilities of the GST available prior to 

the July Council of Governors Meeting, the Governors decided to leave this position vacant until such time as 

the duties/responsibilities of the GST could be posted for review by interested candidates. 

 

Since then, Lions Clubs International has published a set of guidelines for the MD Global Service Team (GST) 

Chair, and these guidelines have been posted on the MD25 website at www.indianalions.org.  They also may 

be accessed by clicking the following link:   http://e-district.org/userfiles/602/file/GST-MD-Coordinator.pdf. 

 

Qualifications include but are not limited to:  experience in Leading and developing service activities, 

familiarity with LCI and LCIF service programs, being a graduate or faculty member of an Advanced Lions 

Leadership Institute or Faculty Development Institute, and proficiency in using technology (i.e. MyLCI, email, 

social media, etc.). 

 

This notice shall serve as an invitation for interested candidates to submit a Letter of Intent (LOI) for 

consideration for this 3-year position.  The LOI shall include the candidate’s qualifications and express a desire 

to fulfill the obligations of this position. 

 

All Letters of Intent must be received by Council Chair Ross Drapalik by 5:00 pm EDT on Friday, September 15, 

2017.  The LOI may be sent via email to ross.drapalik@sbcglobal.net or via U.S. mail to  P.O. Box 1062, 

Martinsville, Indiana 46151. 

 

The Council of Governors will be interviewing each candidate and making their final appointment at their 

meeting on October 21, 2017, in Suite 7 of the Indiana Lions State Office Building.  The time of the meeting to 

be announced. 

 

Yours in Lionism, 

 

 

CC Ross Drapalik 

Indiana Lions Multiple District 25 

August 23, 2017 

 


